ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES
TUESDAY, JUNE 11, 2019
16TH DAY APRIL ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on June 11, 2019 in the Courthouse at
Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

The Commission met with Aaron Lukefahr of Howe Company at 9:15 am to discuss the status of
BRO 50 bridge project. All Commissioners were present.

Mr. Lukefahr presented photos of the BRO 50 project showing the current state after the rain and
high water over the last few weeks. He said they did not see any damage. They were getting
ready to pour the last pier. Both abutments and encasements are done. They have two more pier
caps and then they will be ready for girders in a couple of weeks. Everything is going smooth
with no issues.

Commissioner Thompson asked if there had been any access road concerns. Mr. Lukefahr stated
he had not heard any complaints from the contractors and that the county graders had been out
and taken care of any prior issues. He didn’t know of anything with local traffic.

Commissioner King wanted to know what the estimate for completion was and was told it would
probably be August.

The Commission was presented with the current invoice (#22 for $43,020.21) to be signed and
submitted for the project. Presiding Commissioner Shahan asked if there were any issues that
would cause the need to hold the invoice and there aren’t.

Commissioner Thompson asked what the reimbursement timeframe was and was told it is
usually three to four weeks.

Commissioner Shahan asked about any progress on the Tiger Way Bridge, BRO 52. Mr.
Lukefahr said that the preliminary plans are essentially done. They are still reviewing them and
will probably be done in a couple of weeks. It will be similar to the other bridge.

Commissioner Thompson asked about future BRO funding and was told that would be a question
for Shannon Howe.

Commissioner Thompson asked about an estimated start time for BRO 51, Archer Lane. The
preliminary plans are done, and they are reviewing them. He also asked if there had been any
issues with the landowners in the area. There hasn’t but they are still working on getting right-of-
ways and permitting done.

At 11:00 a.m., the Commissioners attended the annual Retired Senior Volunteer Program
banquet held at the Moose Lodge in Kirksville.

The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on June 11, 2019.

Unscheduled Public Walk-Ins and other Non-Agenda Items for Tuesday, June 11, 2019:

Mark Moyer —Road Work (Bass Way)

County Clerk Presiding Commissioner
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